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                                                             Got some old uniforms to sell? Just go to Kempsey Adventist School  
       Secondhand Uniforms on Facebook and post them there! We are also             
       happy to put them in the newsletter for you.  

  
  From The Principal... 

Maintaining the Vision 
 
On Monday of this week our school had the opportunity to present 
a keynote address at the national conference for the various Block 
Grant Authorities (BGA) from around Australia.  Within the Inde-
pendent education sector, each State has its own BGA which, in 
partnership with the Federal Government, both assesses and ap-
proves grant funding for major infrastructure projects at independ-
ent schools. KAS was asked to present at this national BGA event, as 
our school is now regarded as an emerging industry leader in the 
space of new school design and the interface of such design with 
21st century learning.   
 
The opportunity to present at this conference and receive praise 
from a peak Federal Government/Independent School funding body 
is, indeed, high praise and recognition of the successful forward 
progress that our school has been able to achieve throughout the 
2015 school year.  Such recognition is also a significant milestone in 
ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ broader vision to provide an educational program to 
our community which is of national significance. 
 
As we vision ahead to 2016, with the introduction of project-based 
learning, the opening of our new Stage 4 (Year 7/8) facility, the con-
struction of our new K-12 STEM building and the recruitment of key 
staff to assist in the delivery of our 21st century relevant learning 
program, we have much to look forward to. 
 
Our vision at KAS has always been to provide a school program of 
distinction which nurtures, instructs and prepares our students for 
career and life pathways of significance into the future. 
 
The end of every school year represents a period of transition 
through the natural process of staffing changes, both the graduation 
and enrolment of students, and the ongoing process of site develop-
ment and refinement of our learning program.  Through such 
change KAS remains committed to providing you with the certainty 
of a stable and progressive context where your children will be sup-

ported to both aspire and achieve in a safe and happy environment. 

KAS Staffing Update for the 2016 School Year 

Staffing for the learning program at KAS in 2016 is expected to 
be completed in full prior to the end of the school year.  The 
table below is an addition to the information which was pub-
ƭƛǎƘŜŘ ƛƴ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ  
 

 
 
KAS is indebted to both Mr Pita and Mr Simpson for their contri-
bution to our learning program at KAS and, as with other staff 
who are leaving us at the end of 2015, we wish them only the 
best as they progress their careers in 2016. 
All departing staff will be formally acknowledged during the 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ȅŜŀǊ-end presentation night programs. 

 
Primary Class Teachers for 2016 
 
The table over the page shows the teachers for the various KAS 
primary classrooms in 2016.  In the coming days, we should be in 
a position in confirm the addition of either a Music or a Creative 
!Ǌǘǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŀǎ ŀ ŎƻƳǇǊŜƘŜƴǎƛǾŜ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ 
classroom teaching program. 

SECONDARY STAFFING UPDATE 

Staff Appointments 
Mr. Jotham Kingston (English) ς Mr. Kingston is an experi-
enced English teacher who is currently on staff at Hender-
son College in Victoria.  He is moving to Kempsey with his 
wife and young family and will add significant experience 
ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ ŘŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘΦ 

Mr. Daniel Borgas (TAS/VET) ς Avondale trained and Indus-
try qualified, Mr. Borgas will compliment the work of the 
experienced Mr. David Reid (TAS/VET) in a refreshed In-
dustrial Technology program at KAS in 2016. 

Staff Departures 
Mr. Talonga Pita (Stage 6 Dean) - After 3 significant years 
on staff at KAS, Mr. Pita is transferring to Gilson College, 
Melbourne where he will be much closer to his three chil-
dren in New Zealand. 

Mr. Doug Simpson (Snr) (TAS/VET) ς After joining KAS at 
short notice at the start of Term 4 this year, Mr. Simpson is 
returning to private employment. 
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Yr 12 Service Trip to Thailand 
I am happy to report that our intrepid Year 12 students, together 
with Miss  Jones and Mr J, have now safely returned from their Thai-
land adventure.  ²ŀǘŎƘ ƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ Y!{ bŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŀ Ŧǳƭƭ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΗ 

KAS Primary Classroom Teachers - 2016 
Pre-Kindy Mrs Vanessa Baywood  

(Lower Primary Dean) 

KB Mrs Kristy Hackett 

KY Mrs Brooklyn Boyle 

Yr 1B Miss Beth Reynolds 

Yr 1/2Y Mrs Andrea MacGillivray 

Yr 2B Miss Kristyn Bull 

Yr 3 B Mr Jared Vincent 

Yr 3Y Miss Kristen Cochrane 

Yr 4B Miss Katie Hodgekiss  
(Upper Primary Dean) 

Yr 4Y Miss Melissa Garlick 

Yr 5B Miss Rebecca Ward 

Yr 6B Mrs Kastle Mainey 

Yr 6Y Mrs Nicole Sleeman 

Learning Enrichment Mrs Rachel Bennett 

Music or Creative Arts Teacher TBC 

Deputy Principal Mrs Pearce 

ALL SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS   

CHRISTMAS CLEANOUT 

Are you having a clear-out of your child's toys to prepare for Christ-
mas? If so, Recess Club would love to receive any donations of un-
wanted toys such as cars, Lego, Thomas wooden railway etc or 
games. Any donations would be gratefully received at the LE class-
room or left at the front office. Thanks, Mrs Bennett. 
 

PARENT TEACHER STUDENT INTERVIEWS 

¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀƴ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘκǊŜƴΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊκǎ 
on Wednesday, 9 December as advertised in the school calendar. 
Simply go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the code 
56ZF7. Interviews will run from 10AM ς 2PM. Parents with children 
in KY, your interviews will be on Thursday and can be booked in the 
same way. 
 

BIG HOUSE CAROLS 
We are looking forward to hosting several hundred KAS community 
members here on Sunday night from 5:30PM - 7:30PM. Thank you 
for letting us know you are coming. We plan on having enough food 
ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΣ ōǳǘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǿŀƴǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ 
bring along your own picnic snacks/food/drinks.  
 

NEW BUS PASSES 
Any student entering Year 3 or 7 next year who catches a bus will 
need to fill in a new bus application and return it to the school office 
ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ .ǳǎǿŀȅǎ ǘǊŀǾŜƭŜǊǎΩ ǇŀǎǎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǎŜƴǘ ƻǳǘ ƛƴ 
the mail and Cavanaghs travelers can collect their passes from the 
driver in the new year. 

 

REENROLMENT FORMS 
All families were sent these forms in the mail, with the request that 
they be returned to school by 31 October. We are well past that 
date now and they have not all been returned. Please could you 
make this a high priority. 
 

REGISTRATION PACKS 
At the end of each year we ask you to fill in several forms to ensure 
a seamless start to the next year. Some families have already re-
ceived these, and more will receive them over the next week or 
two. Please complete these forms and return them to the school 
office as soon as possible. 

PRIMARY SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS   

BIG HOUSE CAROLS 
Primary students are reminded that those in Y classes should wear 
white shirts with denim shorts/jeans and B classes should wear red 
shirts with denim shorts/jeans. Also, students should be at school 
at 5PM on Sunday so that they can prepare for their performances. 
 

YEAR SIX BABY PHOTOS 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ǎŜƴǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƘƻǘƻ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƻ aǊǎ tŜŀǊŎŜΣ Ŝƛπ
ther in hard copy or digitally, could you do so as soon as possible? 
aǊǎ tŜŀǊŎŜΩǎ ŜƳŀƛƭ address is  jpearce@kas.nsw.edu.au 

 
STEM CHALLENGE FOR TERM 4 
Tuesday 1 December is the Grand Cardboard Challenge in the Pri-
mary School - this term's technology challenge. From 8:55 ς 10:55 
K to Year 6 students will be making large cardboard play structures 
for the pre-kindy students (they have already designed these in 
class). PreςKindy students will test the structures from 11:55 ς 
12:55pm. From 2:30pm, the primary students will gather for the 
announcement of the winning classes. Parents are welcome to 
attend any events during the day. Thanks for your help in collecting 
and sending your cardboard to school! Mrs Bennett 
 

LAST WEEK OF SCHOOL 
Monday 7th December - Muftiςday ς Gold coin donation to Nepal 
8.55 ς 10.55: End of Term Rewards Activities (at KAS) 
11:25 ς 1:25: End of Year Celebrations (at KAS) 
1:30 ς 3:00 KAS has Talent (in the hall) 
  
Tuesday 8th December - Presentation of Awards Programmes 
(reports given out with Portfolio and Stanza Yearbook). 
Students wear full uniform for Presentation events. 
  

 Lower primary ς Kindergarten to Year 2 classes: 
12:40: Kindy to Year 2 students leave on buses for Slim Dusty Cen-
tre. Parents arrive 12:30 for a 1pm start with a 3pm conclusion at 
the Slim Dusty Centre. Parents can take their child from the centre 
or they return to school on the buses provided. Please let your 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ƪƴƻǿ ōȅ ƴƻǘŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ 
with you. 
  

 Upper primary ς Year 3 to Year 6 
Families arrive at 5:30 for a 6pm start at the Slim Dusty Centre.    
Uniform expectations: All students will be required to wear their 
full uniform to appear on stage to receive awards. This means the 
correct shoes, socks, shirt with pants or skirt. 

Next weekõs newsletter will be the last one for the year. 
WOW! That went fast! 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au
mailto:jpearce@kas.nsw.edu.au
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SECONDARY SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS   

FUN DAY @ YARRAHAPINNI 
All secondary students are invited to attend the final day of the 
school year at Yarrahapinni on Tuesday 8 December. Buses will leave 
at 9:10am and will return in time for the home buses. Students will 
require the following items: 

Lunch 

Water 

Sunscreen 

Hat (to be worn at all times except on water slide) 

Swimwear including board shorts, rash shirt/tshirt 

/ŀǎǳŀƭ ŎƭƻǘƘŜǎ ƛƴ ƭƛƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ Ψhǳǘ ƻŦ ¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳΩ tƻƭƛŎȅ Ƴŀȅ 
be worn eg modest, no short shorts, low cut tops etc 

Students will need to pay $5 towards the cost of the day at the front 
office by Thursday 3 December when numbers will be finalised. 
 

PRESENTATION NIGHT 
On Monday, 7 December we will be celebrating the successes of 
2015. All secondary students are reminded to wear full school uni-
form for our Presentation Evening at the Slim Dusty Cen-
tre.  Students are able to wear casual clothes on Monday 7 Decem-
ber to ensure that their uniform is clean for the evening.  Students 
and their families should arrive at the Slim Dusty Centre between 
6:00-6:15pm ready for the evening which commences at 6:30PM.  
 

MAD WEEK 
MAD week-  
Next week, 30 Nov to 4 Dec, students will be involved in ΨaŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ 
5ƛŦŦŜǊŜƴŎŜΩ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ ǊŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ 
activities including weeding, decorating, cleaning up, musical items 
and cards of encouragement. A separate newsletter will be sent 
home this week outlining the activities of each year group. 
 

YR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE 
This week our Yr 10 students are involved in work experience. The 
feedback so far is one of excitement at being able to ΨǘǊȅ ƻǳǘΩ ǘƘŜ 
working world. In the event that you see our students at work places 
around Kempsey, please give them a smile and compliment them on 
their great work ethic! 

 

STUDY SKILLS 
Supporting Students with Study Skills- Parent Session- Save the date 

Parents/Carers of students in the secondary school (particularly 
Years 10, 11 and 12 in 2016 although all are welcome) are invited to 
put the date of Monday the 1st February, 2016 at 6:30pm in their 
diary. Elevate Education will be running  Study Skill and Time Man-
agement workshops with students in Years 10-12 throughout the 
day and parents/carers are encouraged to attend the evening ses-
sion so they can support their young person with the skills they have 
learnt earlier in the day. 
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LEARNING INFORMATION CENTRE 

Time to Return All Books to the Library  
It is now time to make sure that your child has returned all borrowed 
books. Students with outstanding loans will receive a notice next week. 
 
Which Apps / Websites / Movies/ Games are Suitable for Your Child? 
ά/ƻƳƳƻƴ {ŜƴǎŜ aŜŘƛŀ ƘŜƭǇǎ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ƳŀƪŜ ǎƳŀǊǘ ƳŜŘƛŀ ŎƘƻƛŎŜǎΦ ²Ŝ 
offer the largest, most trusted library of independent age-based and 
educational ratings and reviews for movies, games, apps, TV shows, 
websites, books, and music.  Our Parent Concerns and Parent Blog help 
families understand and navigate the problems and possibilities of rais-
ƛƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŘƛƎƛǘŀƭ ŀƎŜΦέ 
Common Sense Media is a great reference. Check it out over the school 
holidays. 
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/about-us/our-mission 
 
Mrs Hardy 
KAS Teacher Librarian 

Book yourself a summer reading adventure  
9ȄǇƭƻǊŜ ƭƻǎǘ ǿƻǊƭŘǎΣ ŀƭǘŜǊƴŀǘŜ ǳƴƛǾŜǊǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƳȅǘƘƛŎŀƭ ŎǊŜŀǘǳǊŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ {ǳƳƳŜǊ 
Reading Club ς a national initiative designed to encourage kids of all ages to keep reading 
through the summer break.  Register at the Kempsey Library on Thursday 3 December and 
Friday 4 December, from 4pm onwards. When you register, you will be given a starter pack 
ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƭƻƎ ǎƘŜŜǘ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ ǎƘŜŜǘǎ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ȅƻǳ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜΩƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ 
fabric paint and stencils to decorate a library bag with your own design. 
  
The Summer Reading Club will be held at Kempsey, South West Rocks, Stuarts Point and 
Hat Head libraries during December and January, with the program open to children and 
youth from preschool through to high school who are current members of the library. If 
you are not already a library user this is a great opportunity to sign up and get involved. 
¸ƻǳΩƭƭ Ƨǳǎǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿ ǇǊƻƻŦ ƻŦ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ƻǊ ŎŀǊŜǊ ǎƛƎƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊπ
ship application if you are under 16.  
  
For enquiries please phone Kempsey Library on 6566 3210. Visit the SRC national website 
at www.summerreadingclub.org.au  

This year, Telstra donated a sizable amount of money to fully support a 
breakfast program at the school. The program was aimed at providing a 
breakfast consisting of a healthy cereal, bananas, milk and toast for 
students who were not able to eat at home. 
Studies show that students who have a healthy breakfast have higher 
attention rates, perform better in the classroom and exhibit fewer 
disciplinary issues. This has been consistent with our own findings in 
being able to run this program. 
A big thank you to Telstra for supporting the breakfast program at KAS 
and for helping to foster a better learning environment for all students. 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/about-us/our-mission/about-our-ratings
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/parent-concerns
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/blog
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/about-us/our-mission
http://www.summerreadingclub.org.au

